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Introduction 

At the national level, the year began with the announcement of Hon Dr Shane Reti appointed as 
Minister of Universities and Science, Innovation and Technology. The government also announced 
reforms to the Science Sector, with legislation coming in Q2 2025 for implementation in 2026. 
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bowling machine for cricket enthusiasts, eco-friendly shampoo and conditioner tablets designed for 
waste-conscious travellers, and enhanced headgear protection for junior rugby players.                           
Other standout projects included a device to make livestock vaccinations faster and safer, and a 
phone designed to combat ‘doom-scrolling’ while enhancing user well-being. 
 
On 10 February we held a Community Meeting to present university-related developments and 
events, including updates on engagement and UCSA Ori’25 events, an overview of UC's student 
accommodation build, Tupuārangi, and plans for our new recreation centre on Kirkwood Avenue. 
 
During 9-13 February we sponsored the International Conference on Advanced Materials and 
Nanotechnology (AMN11), chaired by Professor Aaron Marshall in his role at the MacDiarmid 
Institute.  Held at Te Pae, the interdisciplinary conference brought
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of the popular Thrive lectures. These cover how to navigate the differences between high school 
and university, and how to succeed academically. UC Security is also enhancing community presence 
and patrols.  
 
The Think First Summer campaign, the annual promotion of health and safety messaging for 
students and staff, is again being run during Term 1. The campaign objectives are to increase 
awareness of how students and staff can avoid potential hazards on campus, and to ensure students 
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Construction of our new hall of residence, Tupuārangi, is progressing well with external consultants 
confirming delivery by 30 January 2026, that project budget is on track, and that the monitored 
quality of works on site is very good to date. 
 
Work is underway to release UC Mobile to the Google Play and iOS app stores by the beginning of 
the term. Replacing UCGo, which is planned for retirement in March, UC Mobile will support 
students to better engage with their studies, and enhance the on-campus experience by providing 
personalised timetables, class/course information, easy access to learning resources and more.   
 
The Risk and Assurance Team continues to develop, test and implement Protecht, UC’s Enterprise 
Risk Management tool. Protecht will provide risk owners, senior managers and ARC with improved 
reporting and 


